

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

> Email: jedudgeon@dsl.pipex.com Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th SEP 2006 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chairman), Tom Brand, Jessie Cartmell, Donald Heigh, Janet Miller, Derek Moore, SGT Tom Clague & PC Lori Ferguson (Community Police Officers), Dave Paterson (Fife Council), Cllr. Les Wood. A member of the public was Jim Leslie.

- **Madam Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:** Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting ... Apologies were received from Douglas Campbell, Lilah McKay & Cllr. Jim Tolson .
- 8] Police Report: This was taken out of order to allow the officers to return to duty ASAP.

Several reports of Vandalism to cars have been reported

Attempted thefts from motor vehicles have been reported, do not keep valuables on show & please use car alarms.

House break-ins, keep doors locked at all time even when in the house.

Security advice is available at the Police Station.

Test Purchasing scheme using under 18's, All shops in this area have passed.

Local issues discussed and outcomes cleared up.

Cllr Wood asked if needles have been an issue as they have been found in other areas of the town? None reported in the area, Mr Leslie stated some had been found in Haig Cres. Dave Paterson stated this was an Environmental Health issue and they should be contacted, details to follow.

2] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. They were moved by Janet Miller and seconded by Graeme Whyte.

3] Matters Arising From Minutes:

Parking at QMH. New lower larger car park now in operation, Derek stated that himself & Graeme are now on the Hospital Transport Committee and we should see a difference but this will be ongoing and any issues should be brought to this committee. Future plans will dictate what happens. All aspects of transport problems should be minuted and will be taken to this meeting by Derek & Graeme. Wilma has written to Stagecoach Customer Services asking for an open meeting awaiting a reply, 55 service is very erratic.

Bellyeoman View Estate open spaces, New letter to be given to residents, Lilah willing to distribute. **Colliston Rd.** Ongoing.

Leys Park Road Car Park; Now in operation only 40 cars & 400 available. A general discussion on town car parks took place, no significant increase in usage.

Lauriston Gardens Slope. The Council are to maintain this site, a tree planting regime is to be put in place also kerbing.

CC Notice Board collected from Dave's office awaiting being fitted to the wall.

Street cleaning, Question on play park, Broken glass a problem ongoing. High Street has priority over local cleaner.

Barriers & Steps no action as yet, Cllr Wood has written, Dave will investigate, Kate stated that a fence has been damaged at the junction of Beck Cres. & Robertson Road, Dave will investigate.

Public Transport: Wilma waiting on a reply from Stagecoach.

School Report catchment review due in August. This has been delayed, Ongoing.

4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman stated that several things have been ongoing for a long time and hopefully will be cleared up soon. She asked the meeting if there are any other suggestions on how we should go forward to bring these issues to a close. Graeme suggested that said items should be listed and actions taken should be chronologically listed and this information should be readily available. Items to note were: Pavement cracks Robertson Road: Kingseat Junction: Tree Trimming Robertson Road.

5] Secretary's Report Inc Correspondence:



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

> Email: jedudgeon@dsl.pipex.com Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary.

Correspondence Received:

Party	Details		
Fife Council	L&A Community Council Information Pack		
Fife Council	DS Doors Open Day Brochure		
Fife Council	West Area Bulletin for Aug & Sept		
Fife Council	West Area Services Committee, Meeting Notes Aug & Sep		
Fife Council	L&A Workshop on Planning Advice Note		
Fife Council	L&A Children's Panel Recruitment Campaign 2006		
Scottish Executive	Invite to Glen Pavilion		
Scottish Executive	2006 Quality Planning Awards, No suggestions from Bellyeoman		
E Mail Cllr Tolson	Apologies, Derek & Graeme to keep up to date on Car Park		

Also Kate gave her apologies for not attending the Community Council Seminar.

The West Area Bulletin stated that Traffic Calming is to be installed on Kingseat Rd. Dave to investigate

6] Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that a balance increase of £2.60 has been recorded in the accounts now £2854.20, Dave Paterson noted that our Grant is being processed, Railings re-costed also seats availability being looked into.

7] Council:

Issues raised included...

- Cllr Wood stated that Peter Howden (Fife Council) had organised repair of the woodland steps.
- Travelling people in Townhill have been moved on and Boulders fixed in place.
- Rubbish on Donald Street & Lauder Street cleared and dumped again plans to clear again.
- Drain cover Beldorney place temporary repair awaiting permanent finish.
- Whitefield Rd Roundabout, Graeme stated that discussions on improvements and repairs were in hand, Height of raised areas will be 50mm instead of 100mm because of busses. Should it not be policed, in accordance with other roundabouts in the town? Cllr Wood to investigate.
- Crossing point Robertson Rd. Ongoing.
- Dunfermline Coast Association of Community Councillors holding a meeting at the City Chambers with an MP's on the 3rd party right of appeal for Community Councils and not just developers.
- Newsletter Please pass all topics to Graeme. Map of boundaries to be investigated.

9] <u>AOCB:</u>

Item: Letter to Kate on NHS on future of Lynbank, Kate unavailable

Jessie reported removal of Island in Robertson Rd, dangerous studs on road?

BT Post Alderston Drive, too close to the Kerb? Dave to check.

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 11th OCT 2006 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20 42pm.

Signed:		
Date:		